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“Do unto those downstream as you would have those upstream do unto you.” 
― Wendell Berry

PAC Initiates New Efforts to Save the Monarchs!

Vard Henry, Pam Torlina, and Lois Torlina 
work in the courtyard at the PAC office in Tryon. 

	 Much attention has been given lately to the 
huge decline in numbers of the beautiful Monarch 
Butterfy. North America’s Monarch migration is one 
of the greatest natural history spectacles on Earth, 
but these beautiful insects are threatened due to 
habitat loss in their summer breeding range.
	 Thanks to a generous grant from Tryon 
resident, Loti Woods, PAC has initiated several ex-
citing projects to increase Monarch butterfly habitat. 
	 One of the projects is the courtyard at PAC’s 
office. The office, located at 850 North Trade Street 

in Tryon, is being 
transformed into a lush 
butterfly garden. 
Designed by local land-
scape architect, Mark 
Byington, the yard will 
include hundreds of 
native plants, with an 
emphasis on milkweed. 
Many thanks to Ford 
Smith, Loti Woods, 
Lois Torlina, Vard 

Henry, Glenn Brady, Steve and Marie King, 
Carole Bartol, Dibbit Lamb, and Pam Torlina for 
their hard work in the courtyard.
	 Milkweed, the host plant to the larvae 
(caterpillars) of the Monarch, enables Monarchs to 
produce successive generations, resulting in the 
migration each fall.  Likewise, without nectar from 
flowers, the butterflies migrating in the fall would lack 
the necessary energy to be able to make the long 
journey to their overwintering grounds.
	 In addition to the garden at the PAC 
office, PAC has created a butterfly garden at the 
Polk County Library and Norman Wilder Forest.
	 PAC is urging the public to create butterfly 
gardens at their own homes and gardens. Gardens 
that are planted with the Monarch in mind are called 
Monarch Waystations and provide both native nectar 
plants and native milkweed.
	 Thanks again to Loti Woods, PAC has cre-
ated Monarch Waystation Seed Kits that include 
approximately 100 seeds each, with 8 varieties of 
nectar plants and 3 varieties of Monarch larval host 
plants (milkweed) that are all native to Polk County. 

Did You Know?
According to scientists, the Monarch population in 

North America has declined by more than 

80% from its average during the past two decades, 

and by more than 90% from its peak in the mid-1990s?

Thanks to Liz Dicey, Carole Bartol, Steve and Marie King, 
Gretchen Verbonic, Loti Woods, Jo Rytter, Don Dicey, Ford 
Smith, and Nadine Naujoks for helping with the seed packs.
	 Woods is passionate about the topic and states, 
“Butterflies are not only beautiful, they are an indicator of a 
healthy planet. With so many species in decline, especially the 
Monarchs, we must all take steps to protect them, including 
planting native plants, or risk losing them forever.”
	 Let’s all pitch in and do our part in trying to save the 
Monarchs!


